
NOTICE 
 

ATTENTION: TTBS MANAGEMENT SYSTEMS CERTIFIED CLIENTS  

ADDITION OF CLIMATE CHANGE REQUIREMENTS TO ISO MANAGEMENT 

SYSTEM STANDARDS 

 

On February 23, 2024 the International Accreditation Forum (IAF) and the International Organization for 

Standardization (ISO) published the Climate Action Amendments to the ISO Management Systems Standards 

(MSS). These changes were made to support the ISO London Declaration, which commits to combating climate 

change and contributing to the global climate agenda. The purpose of these changes is to ensure that organizat ions 

will consider climate change issues when assessing the organization's context and the needs of interested parties. 

 

While these changes apply to all management systems standards, this notice addresses TTBS’ certification 

programmes which currently include ISO 9001:2015,  ISO 14001:2015 and ISO 45001:2018. The amendments 

are included in the following international standards which are available at the ISO website or the TTBS 

Standards Information Centre: 

 ISO 9001:2015/Amd 1:2024 Quality management systems - Requirements - Amendment 1: Climate 

action changes 

 ISO 14001:2015/Amd 1:2024 - Environmental management systems - Requirements with guidance for 

use - Amendment 1: Climate action changes 

 ISO 45001:2018/Amd 1:2024 - Occupational health and safety management systems 

Requirements with guidance for use - Amendment 1: Climate action changes 

 

The amendments are as follows: 

 4.1 Understanding the organization and its context. 

Added: The organization shall determine whether climate change is a relevant issue. 

 4.2 Understanding the needs and expectations of interested parties. 

Added: NOTE: Relevant interested parties can have requirements related to climate change. 

 

Please note that amendments are applicable with immediate effect.  

 

TTBS certified clients are expected to determine whether climate change issues are relevant or not and if so, 

address it accordingly in your management system. To obtain additional details regarding these changes and the 

comprehensive list of standards included in the joint communiqué, please visit the IAF website at 

https://iaf.nu/en/news/iaf-and- iso-publish-joint-communique/. 

 

Should you require further information please contact the Certification Division of TTBS at (T) 868 662 8827 

Ext 2221 (C) 773-9178 (E) certification@ttbs.org.tt 

 
 

 
Mr Rodney Ramnath 

Manager, Certification Division 
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